

5 September 2018

Mr Howard Reed
Director Resource Assessments
Department of Planning and Environment
320 Pitt Street
Sydney NSW 2001

Dear Howard

Dunloe Sand Quarry Modification 2 (MP 06_0030)

Thank you for letter of 23 August 2018 regarding the advertising of the Dunloe Sand Quarry Modification 2 (MP 06_0030) (the Project).

The Commission Panel has reviewed the information provided in your letter, which included that the Department did not consider that the deficient notice 'mislead people or that renotification is either necessary or appropriate'.

Notwithstanding the Department's letter, the Commission Panel requests that the Department readvertise the Project with correct and accurate Project details.

Could you please re-advertise the Project and advise the Commission when this has occurred. The Commission also request the Department also provide copies of any submissions and its response to any issues raised in submissions in an addendum report to the Commission.

Should you have any questions please contact David Koppers – Team Leader on 9383 2100.

Yours sincerely

David McNamara

Director

Independent Planning Commission